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Trinity Collaborative Formal Recommendation March 21, 2014

Dear Trinity County Board of Supervisors,

The Trinity County Collaborative Group (TCCG) has formally voted and approved the following
recommendation: The TCCG recommends that the Trinity County Board of Supervisors provide a
letter of support for the Shasta-Trinity National Recreation Area’s (NRA’s) grant they are submitting
for improvements to the Trinity Center boat launching facility to the Department of Boating and
Waterways.

The TCCG supports the project as outlined in the grant application as well as the anticipated public
and economic development benefits that will be generated from the project. The TCCG believes
that a formal letter detailing the TCCG’s and Trinity County Board of Supervisors support for the
project will increase the competitiveness of the NRA’s grant application.

Highlights of the project include:

Increase boat ramp width, resurface with concrete V-groove, and improve erosion protection.
Construct turnarounds.

Remove current sidewalk and construct improved sidewalk.

Resurface and re-strip parking area.

Replace restroom.

Benefits of the project include:

Increased safety and efficiency of launching boats.

Improved parking area.

Contribute to improved tourism and outdoor recreation industry in Trinity County.

For the full project description and benefits please see the grant application. Thank you for your
consideration of a letter of support for this project.



Collaborative

Sincerely,

Naomi Merwin, on behalf of The Trinity County Collaborative Group



